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Fun at the Fair… 

 
Dear Parents 

Another fun week had by all. 
 
First and foremost, thank you to everyone who attended the Family Afternoon yesterday. It was 
so much fun. The children were fantastic in their races and despite the heat they gave it their 
all. The parents and staff races were a lot of fun too. Who knew Andy could run that fast? He’s 
has kept that a secret! The games were a lot of fun too. I particularly enjoyed watching the 
children’s faces on the Duck Race as the ducks kept changing position. The Egg Throwing 
competition was hilarious to watch too! Well done to Ella and her mum for winning the very first 
(first of many I hope!) Huxley Egg Throwing Competition 2022 trophies! A huge thank you to 
everyone who came along and shared in the fun and thank you for having a go at the raffle etc 
and purchasing refreshments. We raised £240!  
A special thanks to Mitch’s mum (for helping on the stalls), Ella’s mum (for help on the day and 
providing the eggs), Anne and Malcolm Smart (for serving the teas and coffee and making the 
brownies), Barbara and Mac (Ian) (for the May Pole dancing) and all of the staff for their hard 
work to make this possible. 
 
Leavers Assembly 
Just a reminder that the year 6 leavers assembly is 20th July. This week a letter will be going 
out for tickets just so we can ensure that there is space in the hall for everyone. These tickets 
will be on first come, first serve basis other than year 6 parents who will have priority seating.  
 
Clubs 
On Tuesday there will be football club which will be run by Ella’s dad and a member of school 
staff (usually myself). Tuesday is also construction club and Thursday is sports club. We may 
be asking for some people to stay on a Wednesday towards the end of term but this is for 
something top secret and we will let parents know when we need them! 
 
Reminder- Summer shorts, suncream and water bottles 
Just a reminder that we are more than happy for the children to use their PE shorts this term 
rather than going out and buying shorts for the last few weeks of term. Also can you please 
ensure that the children either have 12 hour suncream on in the morning or that they bring 
cream with them to school. We have also noticed that there are a lot of children not bringing 
water bottles in. It is really important that the children have water with them especially so, in 
these warmer months. Many thanks! 
 
Queenie 
You may have noticed Queenie on the bench outside school. This is part of the Happy Days 
Scarecrow competition. The children all designed a handprint. The Acorns created the hands 
for the handprint crown and necklace and the Oaks created the hands that make up the dress. 
Well done! 
 
Star Writers 
Well done to some of our Oaks children who entered a writing competition and have been told 
that their work has been chosen to appear in a book! I will share these with you soon but 
wanted to say how proud we are of them! Well done children! 
 
 

Have a lovely weekend 
Many thanks  
 

Mrs Gourley 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

DIARY DATES  

2022 

25th June - Happy Days community 
event  - see email sent out 

w/c 4th July Reports out 

13th July Leavers service at Cathedral  

20th July Leavers assembly- please 
note this has changed from the original 
date as some of our year children were 

unable to attend the original date  

21st July- End of term. School finishes 
at 2pm 

 

*These may later change, or new 
dates may be added-see messages or 

emails for updates. 

 
 

 

With God’s 

love we can fly 

Reflection Point/Quote- 

““There is no need to act small when God is there 

 to give you strength to do great things.” 

 


